
LONDON BOROUGH OF MERTON 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972, SECTION 123: DISPOSAL OF LAND BY PRINCIPAL COUNCILS 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the London Borough of Merton intends to grant a lease of land 

comprising a site which forms part of an open space at Sir Joseph Hood Memorial Playing Field, 

Marina Avenue, New Malden., for a term of 25 years to allow the property to be used for the 

purpose of Electronic Communications as defined in the Communications Act 2003. Plans identifying 

the property may be inspected during normal office hours at the reception desk of the London 

Borough of Merton, Civic Centre, London  Road, Morden SM4 5DX. Alternatively, they can be viewed 

on the Council’s website: www.merton.gov.uk/Sir Joseph Hood playing fields. 

Any objections to the above proposal should be made in writing to Ruth Harris, South London Legal 

Partnership, Gifford House, 67c St Helier Avenue, Morden SM4 6HY email Ruth.Harris 

@merton.gov.uk before   4th October 2019 . 

 

DATED:      30th   August              2019 

Paul Evans, Assistant Director of Corporate Governance, London  Borough of Merton, Civic Centre, 

London Road, Morden  SM4 5DX 
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